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CHAIRMAN PHIL MENDELSON 
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 

ANNOUNCES A PUBLIC ROUNDTABLE 

on 
PR 23-919, the “Managed Care Organizations Disapproval Resolution of 2020” 

on 
Thursday, August 27, 2020 at 12:00 p.m. 

 
Live via Virtual Platform 

Council Channel 13 (Cable Television Providers) 
DC Council Website (www.dccouncil.us) 

 
 Council Chairman Phil Mendelson announces a public roundtable before the Committee 
of the Whole on PR 23-919, the “Managed Care Organizations Disapproval Resolution of 2020” 
The roundtable will be held from 12:00 p.m. on Thursday, August 27, 2020 via a Zoom virtual 
roundtable.   
  

The stated purpose of PR 23-919 is to disapprove the proposed contracts CA 23-637, the 
“Proposed Contract with Trusted Health Plan (District of Columbia, Inc.), DBA CareFirst 
BlueCross BlueShield Community Health Plan,” CA 23-638, the “proposed contract CW83148 
with MedStar Family Choice;” and CA 23-642, the “Proposed Contract with AmeriHealth Caritas 
District of Columbia, Inc.”  The effect of introducing this resolution is an extension of the Council 
review period of these contracts by 35 days allowing for additional oversight of the proposed 
contracts. 

 
Copies of the legislation and contracts can be obtained through the Legislative Services 

Division of the Secretary of the Council’s office or on http://lims.dccouncil.us.  Hearing materials, 
including a draft witness list, can be accessed 24 hours in advance of the hearing at 
http://www.chairmanmendelson.com/circulation.   

 
Testimony at this roundtable is limited to invited government witnesses.  However, citizens 

and organizations may submit written statements for the record.  If submitted by the close of 
business on August 26, 2020, these statements will be distributed to Councilmembers before the 
hearing.  Written statements should be submitted to cow@dccouncil.us or by hard copy to the 
Committee of the Whole, Council of the District of Columbia, Suite 410 of the John A. Wilson 
Building, 1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20004.  The record will close at 
5:00 p.m. on Friday, August 28, 2020. 

 
If you have additional questions, please contact cow@dccouncil.us or Brian McClure on 

Councilmember Kenyan McDuffie’s staff at bmcclure@dccouncil.us. 


